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National Security Study Memorandum 165

TO: The Secretary of Defense
The Director of Selective Service
The Director, Office of Management and Budget
The Director, Office of Emergency Preparedness

SUBJECT: Standby Draft

The President has directed the preparation of a study of the standby
draft. The purpose of the study is to investigate potential manpower
mobilization needs in future crises and alternative ways of fulfilling
those requirements.

The study should consider requirements for non~volunteer military
manpower in (1) a national emergency requiring large scale manpower
mobilization, and (2) a more limited mobilization requiring significant
increases in projected military manpower strengths but not total mobili-
zation. The demand for non- volunteer manpower should be investigated
under the assumptions that needs are met primarily through (a) call-up
of Reserves and the National Guard, and (b) through conscription and draft
motivated enlistments. Insofar as possible, specific requirements for
non-volunteer manpower in terms of both quantity and timing should be
developed which take into account the capacity of the training establish-
ment to effectively train the arriving personnel.

Based on these mobilization schedules, the study should consider the
alternative standby draft arrangements capable of fulfilling these
requirements in terms of (a) changes required to the Selective Service
System as it now exists, (b) implementing legislation needed (if any),
and (c) cost. The study should also consider organizational and legal
factors that influence system capabilities under each alternative
arrangement,
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The study should assume that:

(1) The President will not request extension of draft induction
authority beyond July 1973.

(2) The Regular and Reserve forces will be maintained at about
current levels and meet manpower requirements by voluntary means.

The study should be prepared by an NSC Ad Hoc Group comprising
representatives of the addressees of this memorandum and the NSC
staff, chaired by the representative of the Secretary of Defense. The
study should be submitted for the President's consideration by Decem-
ber 20, 1972.
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